Dirección General de Formación Profesional

PRUEBA ACCESO A CICLOS FORMATIVOS DE GRADO SUPERIOR

Junio 2019

OPCIÓN A: LENGUA EXTRANJERA (INGLÉS)

DATOS DEL ASPIRANTE		CALIFICACIÓN	PRUEBA	
Apellidos:		Nombre:		
DNI o Pasaporte:	Fecha de nacimiento:	/	/	

Instrucciones:

- Lee atentamente las preguntas antes de contestar.
- La puntuación máxima de cada pregunta está indicada en su enunciado.
- Revisa cuidadosamente la prueba antes de entregarla.

A. COMPRENSIÓN LECTORA. (4 puntos)

Hyde Park

Hyde Park is already registered because of its heritage interest and importance. It is the largest of four Royal Parks that form a chain from the entrance of Kensington Palace and Green Park, past the main entrance to Buckingham Palace, in the capital of the United Kingdom.

The park was established by Henry VIII in 1536 when he took the land from Westminster Abbey and used it as a hunting ground. It opened to the public in 1637 and quickly became popular, particularly for May Day parades. Also the Great Exhibition of 1851 was held in the park, and because of that it owns the Crystal Palace, a monument with the greatest area of glass ever seen in a building at that time. With this construction, Britain showed their latest technology to the world.

Free speeches and demonstrations have been a key feature of Hyde Park in the 20th century. Many groups have all held their protests there, but nowadays it has become popular because it held some of the most significant concerts in rock: Queen, Elton John, R.E.M., U2 or Coldplay are still remembered for their performance at Hyde Park.

Texto adaptado de www.wikipedia.org

heritage: histórico chain: cadena main: principal parades: desfiles owns: posee speeches: discursos demonstrations: manifestaciones feature: distintivo

- 1. Di si las siguientes oraciones son verdaderas (T) o falsas (F). Justifica tu respuesta: (2 puntos; 0,5 por apartado)
 - [F] Hyde Park is a very small playground in London.

"It is the largest of four Royal Parks... in the capital of the United Kingdom."

- [T] King Henry VIII took the land from the church and used it to capture and kill wild animals.
 - "...he took the land from Westminster Abbey and used it as a hunting ground."
- [F] The common people never used the park until 1851.

"It opened to the public in 1637 and quickly became popular."

- [T] Famous groups and singers have performed at Hyde Park.
 - "...Queen, Elton John, R.E.M., U2 or Coldplay are still remembered for their performance at Hyde Park."
- 2. Responde a las siguientes preguntas con la información que te proporciona el texto. (2 puntos, 1 por apartado)
 - **A.** What made the Crystal Palace an important monument at the Great Exhibition of 1851?

The Great Exhibition of 1851 was a great opportunity to show the latest advances in industry and technology of the time and a building made of glass had never been created. Britain exhibited this monument to the world, constructing the greatest area of glass ever seen in a building.

CONSEJERÍA DE EDUCACIÓN Y DEPORTE

JUNTA DE ANDALUCIA

Dirección General de Formación Profesional

B. What did the people use the park for in the 20th century?

People gave free speeches and called up demonstrations in order to show their discontent or to share their ideas in the park.

B. GRAMÁTICA. (2 puntos)

3. Responde a las siguientes cuestiones: (2 puntos; 0,5 por apartado)

- **A.** Find in the text a synonym for royal residence: palace
- **B.** Write the following sentence in its interrogative form: *Hyde Park held the Great Exhibition of 1851.*

Did Hyde Park hold the Great Exhibition of 1851?

- **C.** Find in the text a word that matches the following definition:

 Something built in memory of a person or an event, as a building, pillar or statue: *monument*
- **D.** Write the question for the underlined part of the sentence: "Many groups make their protests at Hyde Park."

Where do many groups make their protests?

C. EXPRESIÓN ESCRITA. (4 puntos)

- **4.** Escribe un texto de entre 70 y 120 palabras sobre uno de los siguientes temas:
 - Describe any person, past or present, that you admire.
 - When was the last time that you travelled? Where did you go? Who with?

Respuesta libre.

En este ejercicio se tendrán en cuenta los siguientes aspectos:

- la presentación del ejercicio (orden, limpieza).
- la organización del texto (coherencia y cohesión, puntuación,...).
- la riqueza gramatical y léxica (vocabulario específico, estructuras gramaticales complicadas, etc...).
- la corrección gramatical y ortográfica.
- la adecuación (límite de palabras, aborda todos los puntos, realiza lo que se le pide).

